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Our May topic is “What Do Migrants from Mexico, Central and South America Think About Immunization?” MCN has conducted several focus groups in recent years on this topic, and we share with you, in two papers, what we learned in these focus groups. 

1. Immunization Focus Groups with Migrant Women from a new receiving community on the Eastern Shore of Maryland. Click here for the whole pdf file. Two focus groups with migrant women help us to understand their experiences regarding immunization Some of the general trends from the focus groups are highlighted below. 

· The majority of participants reported a general disregard by US clinicians for vaccination records from their sending country, resulting in the revaccination of their children. 
· Issues of access to immunizations emerged after the children turned two, and for women and children not associated with WIC. 
· None of the participants knew that as adults they should get vaccinated. 
· The participants receive the Vaccination Information Statements, but they are not reading them in their current form. 

2. Working with Hispanic Indigenous Migrant Men from Mexico and Guatemala to Promote Immunization. Click here for the whole pdf file. Trends from five focus groups conducted in Mexico, California, and Florida included the following: 

· Vaccines are primarily for children, and possibly for women. 
· Men had experience with tetanus shots as adults, but the only other adult vaccine about which there was general awareness was the flu vaccine. 
· Knowledge of how vaccines work was limited, and participants occasionally confused vaccination with injectable medications and very occasionally, with illegal drugs 
· Overall, men believe in the efficacy and importance of immunization, but strong elements of suspicion for US and other healthcare systems remain. 

